Lindale CE Primary School

MINUTES OF GOVERNORS CURRICULUM AND STANDARDS COMMITTEE MEETING

Tuesday 16 May 2017 at Lindale CE Primary School

Present Sarah Coleman, Tom Holman, Lisa Jefferson. 
1 Minutes of last meeting

Approved. No matters arising.
2 Progress of pupils including predicted SATs results
Sarah outlined ways in which the school now monitors progress, including ‘brick wall’ charts that show each pupil’s progress, and Governors reviewed a couple of anonymous examples. This method helps teachers identify where intervention is needed and has been an effective way of making sure children reach expected standards. 
Governors discussed forthcoming SATs and pupils’ preparations for them. Year 6 children have been taking part in a SATs club, with Sarah and Kim Curwen able to spend one-to-one time with them where appropriate. Prospects for Key Stage 2 SATs are generally positive, with a good proportion of pupils expected to exceed expectations. Key Stage 1 SATs may prove more challenging, but the school has gathered good case studies of children to illustrate their progress and achievements beyond the tests. 

Sarah also demonstrated how the school tracks pupils’ progress from Key Stage 1 to Key Stage 2, and outlined what pupils have to achieve to demonstrate better than expected progress. Given the very good performance of many children at Key Stage 1, it can be a challenge to achieve this progress. 

Governors thanked all staff for their hard work in preparing pupils for this year’s SATs.

3 Reporting to parents: update on summer results
Last year’s method of reporting, involving more pupil comment and teacher’s responses, proved popular with parents and staff, and will be repeated this year. The latest reports will include extra information to indicate children’s performance relative to age expectations. 

4 Curriculum development
Governors reviewed and admired the school’s new-look website, which has much more extensive subject information and excellent related content including blogs. The school now needs to make sure the website gets as much use as possible by promoting it to parents and children. 

5 Curriculum monitoring reports / feedback from subject leader meetings

Several Governors have met with subject leaders and undertaken walks around school lately. Tom met with Kim Curwen to discuss English teaching and learning; Lisa and Helen Churchill enjoyed a general tour of the school; and Lisa, Jenny Leahy and Paul Bond visited to observe behaviour and safety and talk to children. All Governors enjoyed their visits and have admired displays, teaching and behaviour. 

Governors also discussed likely class arrangements for the next school year, which will hopefully maintain three separate classes. Governors agreed that this was a very positive arrangement for children and teachers. 
6 ICT

The school continues to benefit from the expertise of Liane O’Kane. The Friends group has helped the school to buy new programming resources, and staff from BAE have visited for a robotics session.

7 Questionnaires
The results of pupil questionnaires are now available on the school website, and produced very positive results. Staff questionnaires were broadly positive, though they identified more room for professional development; Sarah will follow up. Parent questionnaires are now out. 

8 AOB

Governors discussed SEN policies and provision for two children with Education, Health and Care Plans (EHCPs).  
